Water & Sewer Special Commission Meeting                                                                                              May 16, 2023
The Independence Water & Sewer Commission met in Special Session on 
Tuesday, May 16, 2023 at the City Hall, 23688 Adams Street.  The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm by Tom Kloss.  In attendance were Richard Warner, Tom Jensen, Tom Kloss, Craig Konter, Jason Ekern, Robert Baecker, Bob Pietrek, Joe Galewski and Lenice Pronschinske.

Proof of Giving Public Notice
Public notice was given.

Public Comments
None at this time
 
Pietrek Service Station Sewer Problems
The sewer has been backing up in the basement of Pietrek’s Service Station.  Randall Lindberg was called in with a camera to see where the problem is.  By looking at the camera footage it looks like it might be on the city. 

Motion by Tom Jenson and seconded by Craig Konter to approve the digging and getting this problem resolved.  If it is on the cities end, we will pay 100% of the bill.  If not, the cost will be on Bob Pietrek.  Motion carried.  

Joe should contact Randall Lindberg to make sure he is on site when this project is being done.  
He should also check with Komro to see if the city still has some free attachment use for the bobcat.

Bob Pietrek stated that this work could wait until Monday, May 22nd, but the Utility Commission stated that they wanted this taken care of tomorrow, May 17th.

Meeting ended at 6:05 pm

Lenice Pronschinske
City Clerk
